
Report of the Arts, Culture and Heritage Committee to the Council Meeting of 23 October 2003 

3. PROPOSED MEMORIAL TO SERGEANT HENRY JAMES NICHOLAS VC 
 
 A report by the Parks and Waterways Landscape Planner and Policy and Leasing Administrator 

sought endorsement for the creation of a commemorative site on the riverbank north of the Bridge of 
Remembrance to honour Sergeant Henry James Nicholas VC. 

 
 The report has also been considered by the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee. 
 
 The Committee decided: 
 
 1. That the Arts in Public Places Working Party work with the Returned Services Association on 

the sculpture to commemorate Sergeant Henry James Nicholas VC. 
 
 2. That the Chairman, Arts, Culture and Heritage Committee, Councillor Anna Crighton be 

requested to accept the invitation of the Returned Services Association to become a member of 
the joint working party. 

 
 3. That the policy on plaques be developed for incorporation into the Arts in Public Places Policy. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


